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Birth Preference


A Birth Preference is your way of communicating with your Dr., Hospital Staff, and Doula, what your list of priorities and wishes are during your labor, delivery and immediate post-partum period.  


Whether your birth is by vaginal delivery or by Cesarean, it is meant to give us a clear picture of what you view as your most memorable birth experience.  But be aware that this will, in no way, be a guarantee in what type of delivery you actually have.  The Birth Preference is your way for you and your partner to share your hopes and expectations as well as providing clarification of what matters to you as a couple and soon to be a new family.


Helpful Tips for Writing Your Birth Preference List


Keep the Preference list as short and simple as possible.  Try to keep it limited to one page only.  You may write or type a second page listing your Cesarean preferences if in the event you should need them.  It would be a good idea to discuss this with your Caregiver before completion of the list.  This would help eliminate any confusion in the Operating Room in the event of a Cesarean Delivery.


Make your list easy to read.  You may find it helpful to use bullet points, short statements, categories, or bold and italic prints.  By doing it this way you help ensure the Caregiver, Staff and Doula easy reading and access to your preference at a glance quickly while maintaining focus on your wishes.


Personalize your plan.  Try using color or varying fonts.  By doing this it will help your Preferences stand out and be remembered.  You may even come up with other possibilities that can be helpful tips for your Caregiver, Staff and Doula to use with other births.


Be flexible.  Remember that your Birth Preference may not be applied to your wishes if unexpected complications or circumstances arise with your delivery process.  Some adjustments may be made in the event this happens.


Communicate your flexibility with the words that you choose.  It will be very helpful to the staff and to your Doula to know that you will not be demanding or defensive with any of your requests.


The Staff and Doula want to do their best in helping you achieve as much of your ideal wishes as possible so you will be able to benefit a wonderful birthing experience and a memorable one.  Give them the benefit of the doubt and try not to assume that there will be a battle.  We don’t want to make things difficult for you.  Remember, our purpose, is to provide you and your partner with the most wonderful and memorable birthing experience as much as we possibly can.


This is a good time to specify with your Dr., Staff, and Doula any wish that you have to maintain a certain amount of privacy in your room during your labor, delivery, and post-partum time.  Some women don’t want to potentially offend a friend or family member by asking them to leave.  They have the best intentions before going into labor and saying it’s alright for certain people to be in the room at that time.  But they soon find that once they are in the Active labor stage and delivering that they want to have that moment just between them.  By voicing your wish with this, your Doula can politely intervene with family and friends to have them leave the room and return at a certain time.  Discuss your wishes about this and then discuss ahead of time with family and friends.  This way it will help to eliminate any offenses with them at the time of your delivery.


Keep your Preference list centered and focused on your Labor, Delivery, and the 1st 1-2 hour Post-partum only.  You will generally be able to express other wishes later as they arise… such as circumcisions, immunizations, etc.  Keep it simple and primarily focused on just the Labor, Delivery and 1-2 hour Post-partum.  Example: “I wish to have my baby Skin to Skin immediately after birth and don’t want him/her bathed at least for an hour”.  Or, “I wish to try and nurse my baby immediately after birth to have that moment of bonding”.  This is a good example for having visitors waiting outside of the room and the Doula can help to maintain that space for the “bonding time”.


Once your Birth Preference List is completed, make several copies.  Give one to your Caregiver at your next OB visit, have one copy for your Doula to have on your record with her, and it may be even more helpful to give one to family and friends to further help eliminate the chance of being offended or asked by someone other than the mother or partner to leave the room.  If you wish, make extra copies to have one to tape up in your room once you arrive at the hospital or birth center and one for your baby book.


Hopefully this recommendation for making out a Birth Preference List is helpful in guiding your Dr., Staff, and Doula in providing the best possible Birth Experience for you and your partner.  It may also be helpful for us in using some of your ideas and wishes in future deliveries with other couples.  We never stop learning.  We want to give our moms and partners the most positive and memorable experience possible.


As your Doula, I ask that you have the list completed at your 2nd Prenatal visit, with me, before you go into labor and are headed to the Hospital or Birth Center… or if you are having a home birth.  This will provide me with the proper amount of time needed to study and remember your wishes.  That way I can be prepared once you do go into labor.  Thank you.


